
MAARS Club Meeting – April 8, 2022
Reporting: Suzanne Asbury – W0MMA
26 People in Attendance 

Officer Reports: 
President:  No new report
Vice President:  No new report 
Treasurer:  As of March 31, 2022:  $2,382.79

Cash in hand  $50.00, Checking Account $872.02, Savings $1,000.00 and Repeater Fund $460.77
Incoming funds:  $1,000.11 ($7.00 dues, $993.00 donation and $0.11 interest)
Known expenses for 2022:  $154.28  Equipment insurance (estimated)

Old Business: 

Field Day: Upcoming Field Day to be held June 25-26.  Robert Oberle, KI5FFE, volunteered to
plan Field Day.

Simplex exercise: Jon, K0MHK, conducted another simplex exercise on Sunday, March 13th, at
2 pm.  Exercise went well.  Next simplex exercise is scheduled for April 16th at 2 pm.

Testing session:  A test session was held on March 19th.  Two people tested and both passed.
Congratulations to Bob (KF0INS) and Marian (KF0INT) Brandenburg in obtaining their technician
licenses!

Liability Insurance:  Suzanne, W0MMA, researched the cost of liability insurance and presented the
annual cost of $200 for the following coverage:

General Aggregate Limit: $2,000,000.00
Personal Limit: $1,000,000.00
Each Occurrence Limit: $1,000,000.00
Fire Damage Limit (Any One Fire) $100,000.00
Medical Expense Limit (Any One Person) $10,000.00

New Business:

Liability Insurance: Discussion was held on whether the club members thought the club should
obtain liability insurance.  Concern was raised about the low coverage on Medical Expense Limit (Any
One Person). Suzanne, W0MMA, agreed to contact the agent to determine if coverage amount could be
raised, or if additional medical expense would be covered by the Personal Limit.  Motion was made to
authorize the Treasurer to spend the money to obtain liability insurance for the club.  Motion was
seconded and passed.  

Secretary Position Vacant: The club Secretary, Tim Schmidt, KE0ZQX, has moved to Hays, KS
and can no longer fulfill the duties of Secretary.  The position is currently vacant.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded and passed.  

Elmer Hour: Following the meeting, Jeff, KD0KKD, gave his Part 1 presentation on wiring a vehicle
for radios and antennas.  It was an interesting presentation.  Part 2 to follow.  


